Draft Minutes 

CRASTER COMMUNITY TRUST

Meeting of Trustees

Thursday 25th November 2010 Memorial Hall 7pm
Trustees

Kevin Brown, Michael Findeisen, Marion Gallon, Bridget Kohler, Rosemary Gibbs, Heather Lee,  Elizabeth Pearson, Hilary Punton, Jackie Reeves, Rosie Robson, Joyce Shaw, Sue Chapman [arrived late]

Members of the Public

Michael Gibb, Michael and Marjorie Taylor.

1. Apologies 
Geoffrey  Ridley, Alan Punton
2. The minutes of last meeting  were taken as read.                                                         
 

3. Matters arising 
I. Storage and Distribution of “we can mind the time”                                          
The books have been returned from Michael Docherty to Marion Gallon.  Several have been water damaged and will have to be written off.  Additional outlets for the books were discussed as was the importance of recording their whereabouts.

Action Point

MG and JR are to carry out a stock take.  JR will then take charge of the distribution of the books to various outlets. Any members of the trust wishing to obtain copies for distribution must do so through Jackie.
II. Charity Shop Cabaret                                                                              
Rosie Robson reported that this had been a big success and a further production has been booked for April.  £209 was made for CCT funds.

Action Point

In future the CCT will fund the expenses eg purchase of refreshments associated with this event.  These should be reimbursed by the money collected on the night.

III. Lifeboat extension                                                                                           
Kevin Brown produced a sketch of the proposed development.  There would be a 3.8m extension on front.  Full planning permission is needed before this can go ahead.

Action Point

MG is to write a letter of support to the Lifeboat Association for the extension as outlined by KB.
IV. £102 knocked off the bill from NWL for fixing the water leak.

4. Treasurers report                                 
Our bank account has been opened and temporary chequebook issued.   When it was revealed that work had already commenced replacing the windows Bridget Kohler left in order to demonstrate her shock and dismay.  She felt that the matter should have been raised before the whole committee before the firm were engaged.  It was pointed out that the proposal had been discussed at the last meeting where it was agreed in principle but it was felt necessary to have more than one quotation. The actual proposal accepted was considerably cheaper than that provided by the alternative.  The chair of the sub committee had visited the firm and seen examples of their work.  He was impressed by the quality of the work they had carried out and the firms approach to the contracts they carried out. The memorial hall windows were beyond repair and hardwood frames were far more expensive and would require costly maintenance.  The matter had been discussed and agreed by the memorial Hall sub committee.  It was felt that any error of judgement was done with the best of intentions.

This led into discussion of the role of the sub committees and the frequency of meetings.  

Action Point

The role of the sub committees and the frequency of meetings is to be put on agenda for next meeting.  

5. NWL monies    

The NWL cheque has arrived from Robert Twyford.  The trustees were reminded that it had already been agreed that this money should be ring fenced for the kick about area

                                                

Action Point

A decision will have to be made as to the best place to invest the NWL.  M&G Charitable Fund is one possibility.                                                                    

 6
Administrative matters                                                                                                
 Formal acceptance of trustee status  

Sue Chapman and Heather Lee formally accepted and signed the register.

Rosie Robson asked for time to consider her status as a trustee as she had resigned from the Parish Council and could no longer continue on the committee as a PC representative.

Signatories of cheque book,

The signatories are The Chairman, The treasurer, the secretary, the vice chairman and the representative of the Craster Family.

6. Projects                                                                           

  

a) Memorial Hall
I. An updated register of key holders has been carried out. 

II. The oil tank replacement will now be carried out over the summer months due to the illness of the contractor.        

III. Minor electrical work has been carried out.  A new timer has been put in place and a thermostat has been situated in the main hall.    These should result in much better temperature control.   

IV. The smoke detector needs attention but despite repeated attempts Joyce Shaw has so far been unable to contact the fire brigade.  The telephone number of the firm servicing the fire extinguishers was noted but it was felt that they had nothing to do with the smoke alarm.
V. Memorial Hall Sign.  
Samples of signs were shown and a vote was taken on the most popular.  Discussion took place over the wording and where the sign should be placed.

Action Point

A sign is to be ordered.  The board to is to be hung in middle of window – black with straight letters   
VI. Report from sub committee re progress with hall refurbishment.          
The acting chair read out an email from the chair expressing his opinions over the refurbishment of the memorial Hall.       These were                                    

· No major works e.g. removal of stage should be undertaken at this time as the demography of the village is likely to change dramatically in the next 10 years & in consequence what is required of the hall will be very different. In my opinion we should do such work as is required to keep the hall in good condition without undertaking any major alterations 

· If the meeting considers the proposed new kitchen is desirable then before it goes ahead there should be a public meeting to endorse the plans
Considerable discussion again took place over the kitchen. An Environmental Health officer had visited the hall and had said that damp and other defects need to be dealt with if we are to continue using the existing kitchen.   The proposed kitchen will be very small and narrow but the existence of a serving hatch would alleviate the need to carry hot kettles around the place.  The majority of events that take place do not need much in the way of catering facilities.  The Whist monthly lunch is the exception.  It was suggested that a dumb waiter could be used to bring things up from the existing kitchen.  It would be very expensive to carry out refurbishment that involved the removal of asbestos.

Action Plan

Rosie Robson is to produce a set of alternative plans for the refurbishment of the existing kitchen.  She is share these plans with the Memorial Hall sub committee and produce them at the next CCT meeting in January.  Both sets of plans will be presented at a public meeting on January 31st at 7pm in the Memorial Hall.

b) Play Park

I.  Report from subcommittee condition report and identification of progress into the refurbishment of the playground.                                  

Initial repairs have been carried out but the surface is in a worse state than thought and 3 more tubs of the wet pour refill have been ordered.  The rest of the surface will be repaired when the weather improves.  MG circulated a sample of a covering called Nottsward. The price to patch repair and cover over the wet pour would be £35/m2. This would include all necessary works. It comes in various colours but green is the most popular.  The surface will last 10 years+ before and wear and tear is seen. The product carries a 5 year guarantee.  Replacing the wet pour is far more expensive than overlaying with Nottssward. This is because you have the cost of digging it up, disposing of the waste and the cost of laying new wet pour. 
Action Point

I. Kevin will organise the repair when the weather improves.

II. Further enquiries will be made into Nottsward.  This may involve a visit to a site where it is in use.
III. Three firms will be invited to give quotations for refurbishment [MG to organise]  Kompan had a look at the playground and submitted some outline proposals for different price ranges.  Playdale are due to come and look at the playground in December.

IV. It was decided to hold the following fundraising events. 

a)      a beetle drive in February

b)      an Easter Bingo

c)      Teas in the Boathouse sometime over the summer

d)      A Family Quiz in the hall possibly in March

 

4 Joyce was to draft a letter to go to holiday home owners and visitors.

Action Point 

I. Marion Gallon is to try to compile a list of contact details of second home owners.

II. Marion Gallon is to attempt to make attractive sticky labels for the boxes.

III. Rosie is to organise the purchase 6 Charity Boxes which will then have labels attached with the CCT logo on them.  This purchase will come from  CCT funds.

II. Presentation of up to date weekly reports to committee for inspection.   

The playpark has been closed until the repairs have been carried out

c) Other matters relating to the civil parish of Craster and its surrounding area  

I. Grant submissions                                                                                          

Marion is compiling a list of potential sources.

II. Christmas Bingo         This will take place on December 20th.  Prizes are needed.
Action Point

Hilary Punton is to organise the Bingo.                                                                                     
III. Ceilidh   
It was decided to hold a ceilidh in Feb / March.  A Finger Buffet would be included during the course of the evening.

Action Point

Rosemary is follow up various suggestions in order to organise this.  Names suggested included Jeannette Archbold and Robert Whitehead.
IV. Painting the Hall
Sue Chapman and Brenda Wright have volunteered to help with any painting that needs doing.

.

7. AOB      

Broadband

BT are offering an opportunity to engage in discussions with them as to how the broadband service can be improved. In order to qualify for this 75% of the 822 subscribers on the Embleton Exchange need to vote. 
http://www.racetoinfinity.bt.com/  Trustees were asked to encourage people to vote                            

Mobile phone reception

A member of the Parish Council continues to pursue this

Car parking outside the Hall

The grass is being destroyed.  Councillor John Taylor is investigating the possibility of resurfacing this.  It is illegal to cross an undropped kerb so planning permission will be needed  to drop the kerb if the grass verge is to be made an official parking area.


History walks   

Peter Howard has stated that the local history society are prepared to work with the CCT over the production of these walks.

Memorial Hall Wall
The wall has a gap that needs attention.

Future meetings                                                     
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